
Nineteen students performed in the 2019 

Christmas Recital. It takes a lot of courage to 

get up in front of people, many of whom you 

donõt know, and perform. Iõm so proud of 

each student who played (in order of 

performance): Claira, Grace, Adelaide, 

Channing, Isabella, Audrey, Vivienne, 

Alexandra, Kasi, Jack, Molly, Naa Enyonam, 

Cohen, Emily, Maya, Makena, Lousetta, Evie, 

and Lexi.  

Most were traditional Christmas carols or 

familiar popular pieces, along with a few 

classical and other pieces. We also had 

ball drop on TV.  

Iõm excited about starting another 

granddaughter in piano lessons! 

Natalea will now take lessons just 

like her older sister, Evie when I 

visit them on Fridays. So far, Will 

says heõs just interested in sports. 

My granddaughter Hadlee who 

lives in Arkansas would love to 

take if she lived closer to us.  
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Recital Highlights  

several duets, which always bring a smile.  

Weõll soon turn our thoughts toward the 

spring recital and students will begin working 

on new pieces, challenging pieces, fun pieces.  

Just as many set new goals in the New Year 

to eat healthier, get more fit, etc., weõll set 

goals to reach music milestones. Some will 

strive to practice more regularly. Others will 

choose a challenging piece to polish and 

perfect. Still others may set a performance 

goal, such as playing for church, school or a 

competition.  

The more online reviews  

I have, the easier it is for 

potential students to find me.  

I would really appreciate it if 

you would leave a detailed 

review with specific reasons 

youõre happy to have me as 

your piano teacher. Just 

Google òDana Martin piano 

lessonsó (or CLICK HERE). 

Thank you! 
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Christmas was low-key this year. 

We spent Christmas day at Andrea 

and Jonathanõs in Louisville with 

the grands.  

The week after Christmas was the 

busy week for us. Pop and Debbi 

(my dad and stepmom) visited for 

a few days and we hosted the 

grands a couple nights.  

New Yearõs Eve was spent playing 

cards with family and watching the 

Whatôs New for Dana 

Ryan, Will, Andrea, Megan, Jonathan, Evie and Natalea 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

SANDY STONE  1.15 

KASI DEPEW 1.26 

(Continued on p. 3) 

Christmas Recital 2019 Front row left to right: Audrey, Alexandra, Grace, Naa Enyonam, Vivienne, 

Kasi, Claira, Adelaide, Channing; Middle row: Maya, Evie, Jack, Cohen, Dana; Back row: Lousetta, 

Lexi, Makena, Molly, Emily, Isabella. 

Hadlee, Jon-Michael, 

Tiffany and Landree 

WELCOME NEW STUDENT! 

NATALEA CAREY 

Landree and Hadlee with Santa 
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stepping stone to the next musical 

milestone. Iõm so glad I get to share 

that with you.  

Happy New Year and happy 

playing!  

 

determination. But I guarantee it will be 

worth it. And the way to do it is DAILY 

practice habits and determination.  

Do you have a favorite piece youõd really 

like to learn? Perhaps youõd love to play 

for the school jazz band or your churchõs 

youth worship team. Maybe youõre 

interested in paying it forward in your 

community and blessing others such as 

those who live in senior residences with 

your playing. 

Together letõs set some music goals and 

work to achieve them.  

Letõs look ahead in 2020 so that when we 

look back we can clearly see that what 

weõve accomplished was worth it! 

We just finished the Christmas Recital last month, which is 

a little more laid back than the Spring Recital, yet still 

somewhat formal. Why is it important to perform in front of 

friends and strangers?  

Practicing piano is a solo experience most of the time. Itõs 

vital to put yourself out there and not just play at home.  

Even students who donõt play sports understand that the 

game is always more fun than the practice. Performance is 

òthe gameó for music.  

Music is meant to be shared with others. Famous musicians 

know they must do more than create recorded music for 

their audience. They must also tour and play (or sing) for 

their fans.  

The sooner students learn this, the better. When students 

have plenty of chances to perform, they continuously get 

better at it.  

Danaôs Practice Tip 

Iõm so proud of all my students who are 

working toward the 30-Piece Challenge! 

To make the list, students must play a 

piece for me with musicality (correct 

tempo, rhythm, dynamics and expression). 

Each piece must be at least 16 measures 

long (8 measures for beginner students). 

Grace Sig¿enza, is still leading the 

charge, surpassing the original goal of 30 

pieces (twice!) with 61 pieces! On their 

second round of the challenge are Claira 

Dominick with 47 and Kasi Depew with 

36!  

Audrey Caudill completed her first 30 

pieces just before the recital! Ready to 

reach their first 30 are Vivienne 

Schweighardt with 27 and Channing 

Mainous with 24. Isabella Jordan has 

completed the first two milestones with 

20.  

Fast approaching the second milestone 

are Evie Carey with 17 pieces and Naa 

Enyonam Omane-Achamfuor with 16. 

Tied with 14 pieces are Jack Belcher and 

Molly Matthews. Following closely 

behind are Alexandra Joiner-Garcia with 

13 and Lexi Borck with 10. 

Getting close to the first milestone are 

Cohen Freese with 9, Emily Harvey with 

8 and Lousetta Carlson with 7.  

More advanced studentsõ pieces are 

generally longer and take more than a few 

weeks to master. Weõre sprinkling in 

shorter, easier pieces when we can to help 

them check off more pieces toward the 

challenge. 

Keep up the good work, students! Keep 

looking for your name to be recognized 

each month as you learn new pieces! 

P  A  O  A  P Thatõs why in addition to the recitals each year, we also 

have senior center performances. Theyõre a very forgiving 

audience, and itõs such a wonderful opportunity to pay it 

forward in our community.  

I encourage students to perform as often as they can ñ 

at church, school, even for friends and relatives. The more, 

the better.  

Here are some ideas to get you started:  

n Talk to your music teacher to see if sheõll allow you to 

play a song or two for the music class at school.  

n Middle and high school students can play for the jazz 

band, or accompany the school choir or drama team.  

n Talk to your church music leader about playing a 

prelude or offertory, or even playing on the youth or 

sanctuary worship team.  

Itõs never too early to start. And the more you perform, 

the easier it will be the next time.  

Remember, Iõm here to help you prepare for any 

performance, not just recitals. Together we can do this! 

Whatever your goal, letõs work 

together to achieve it. Youõll be so 

proud of yourself for setting and 

working toward a goal to make music 

a bigger part of your life. And while 

youõre achieving your goal, youõre 

also blessing others with your gift of 

music because music is always meant 

to be shared.  

Each recital, performance for family 

or friends, or music goal met is a 

R  H  (continued) 

Seeing 20/20 is said to be perfect 

vision in eye exams.  

Letõs make 2020 the year we see clearly 

in life. We have the unique opportunity 

to reset, to decide whatõs important and 

whatõs worth working for.  

The phrase, òHindsight is 20/20,ó 

means that when we look back at what 

weõve accomplished ñ mastering that 

difficult piece, performing our first (or 

twentieth) recital, auditioning for a 

performance and nailing it ñ we see 

clearly that it was worth it! 

This year, 2020, letõs aim to see clearly 

as we look forward. Letõs set music goals 

to shoot for. Some we may achieve 

easily; others may take more work and 
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several students have passed the 25-

Day mark, including some adults. 

Looking forward to finding out 

whoõs made it halfway to the 50-Day 

mark our first week back in the new 

year!  

Next month look for names of 

everyone whoõs on track to 

complete the challenge. 

Most students began the 100-Day 

Practice Challenge with good 

intentions, but for some, something 

happened (an out-of-town trip, the 

weekend, etc.) that made it difficult 

to keep the challenge going. We 

gave everyone a do-over second 

chance, and some are still going 

strong! 

I wonõt list names this month because 

I may miss someone. I will say that 

100-D  P  C  U 


